<u>ADMINSTRATION</u> **MAYOR THOMAS BAILEY 245-3925 COUNCIL MEMBERS**

KAYLENE AMES 435-245-6950 CARL LEATHAM 435-757-7268 **BOB LINDLEY DENISE N. LINDSAY**

AUSTIN WOOD

435-881-4186

435-770-3125



NEWSLETTER

WWW.WELLSVILLECITY.COM

OTHER MISC. PHONE NUMBERS **Animal Control** 512-6658 CITY OFFICE 245-3686 Fire Chief 757-7490 Garbage 866-909-4458 **Hyrum Library** 245-6411 **Post Office** 245-4321 **Sheriff Dispatch** 753-7555



MAY 2025

MEMORIAL DAY PROGRAM

A special Memorial Day Veteran's program will be held at the Veteran's Monument located in the Wellsville Cemetery on Monday, May 26th at 10:00 a.m. The program will include a gun salute, playing of "Taps" and a flag ceremony presented by the Marine Corps League Detachment #1352. The program will also include singing of the national anthem, a musical number and a special speaker. There will also be a reading of the names of all Veterans buried in the Wellsville City Cemetery. Please join us in honoring those who have served our country. A limited amount of seating will be available; you may want to bring a lawn chair. All Veterans are invited to participate in the group photo that will be taken following the program.

VETERANS RECOGNITION

Please join the Wellsville City Historical Committee for a special Memorial Day event to be held on Saturday May 10th at 5:00 p.m. The Historical Committee will honor 32 of our deceased hometown Veterans with patriotic banners to be displayed on Main Street during the 2025 summer months. Please come and support this event. For more information, please contact Heather Rowser at (435) 232-2246.

MEMORIAL DAY FLAG PLACING

As part of the Wellsville City Memorial Day celebration, we will be placing flags on the graves of all the Veterans buried in the Wellsville City Cemetery. This event will take place on Saturday, May 24th at 9:00 a.m. Come and show your respect and honor those who have sacrificed and served our country by helping place flags on each of our hometown Veteran's grave sites. Flags will need to be gathered on Saturday May 31st at 9:00 a.m. If you have any questions, please contact the city office.

FLAG ETIQUETTE

Are you flying and American Flag from your home? If so, keep in mind that Memorial Day and Flag Day are coming right up and now is a good time to check the condition of your flag. Any flag that is



day, it should be properly illuminated and should not be displayed during inclement weather (unless it is an all-weather flag). The flag should never touch anything beneath it, such as the ground, the floor, or water. The flag should not be used as wearing apparel, bedding, or drapery. (4 USC Ch.1:THE FLAG)

MEMORIAL DAY FLOWERS AND DECORATIONS MUST BE REMOVED FROM THE CEMETERY BY MONDAY, JUNE 2ND AT 7:00 A.M. PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE ANYTHING ON OR AROUND HEADSTONES. EVERYTHING LEFT IN THE CEMETERY WILL BE DISPOSED OF. THIS INCLUDES FLOWERS, STATUES, MOMENTOS, HOOKS, SOLAR LIGHTS, ETC.

GARBAGE COLLECTION ON WELLSVILLE MILE DAY

As in the past, the Wellsville Mile will be held around the block where the new pickleball courts are located. Wellsville Elementary is asking the residents who live along these streets (1st East, 1st South, 2nd South and Center) to have all garbage cans to the curb prior to 7:00 am the morning of Tuesday, May 20, 2025. Thank you for your cooperation with this matter.

STORMWATER TIPS

Did you know? Storm drains are not part of the sanitary system. Stormwater often goes untreated, directly into our rivers and lakes. Storm drains and drainage swales are constructed to prevent flooding by diverting rainwater off streets into local waters. Improperly used or disposed chemicals can mix with the storm water and contaminate local rivers and lakes. These chemicals can end up in the aquifer, the source of our drinking water!

PICKLEBALL COURTS OPEN

Please help keep these courts enjoyable for everyone by respecting this property. Please notify the city office of any vandalism immediately! You will notice two new benches at the courts donated by local citizens. If you or your family are interested in donating a bench at any park in Wellsville, please contact the city office.

OPEN BURN PERMITS APRIL 1 THRU MAY 31

All open burns require a burn permit that can easily be obtained prior to burning on the Cache County website at https://www.cachecounty.gov/fire/getburnpermit.html. For any agricultural burns, please notify our local Fire Chief Mason McBride (435)757-7490 or for outside city limits please call Cache County Fire Warden Dallin Bodrero (435)535-6434 prior to burning. All burns require a clearing index above 500 ft., this is so the smoke rises up and out.

HYRUM CITY LIBRARY/MUSEUM

The 12th annual car show fundraiser, Hot Wheels in Hyrum will be held on Saturday, June 7th from 10 am to 3 pm. 'Military Memorials' children's activity May 13, 14, & 15 from 1-1:30 pm each day. Join the Library's multiple programs for children, teens, and adults throughout the summer! For more information about Hyrum Library/Museum activities go to www.HyrumCity.gov/Library



PLEASE JOIN THE WELLSVILLE CITY HISTORICAL COMMITTEE

Saturday May 10, 2025 5:00 pm

Wellsville Stake Center 30 South Center

As we honor your loved one with a patriotic banner
That will be displayed on Main Street in Wellsville during the summer months this year.

A short program and refreshments will be served

Donations are gladly accepted so that we may continue this project each year. If you would like to
donate, there will be a contribution box at the Stake Center that evening. You can also contribute to:
Wellsville City c/o WCHC Banner Program

75 East Main PO BOX 6 Wellsville, UT 84339

- · If you would like to purchase a banner for personal use, the price is as follows:
 - \$65.00 for a 15" x 36" single-sided/color banner (this size is perfect for cemetery display).
 - New, a limited number of banner-stands to display your small banner. They are available for \$15.00/ea.
 - To ensure delivery of your banner by Memorial Day, please submit your order by April 1st to either Heather Rowser (435) 232-2246 or Christine Lindley (435) 881-4171.

Wellsville City is Hosting



May 16th 5-8 p.m.

@ City Square

Come enjoy good food, good music, and good friends!

There is something for everyone!

Rollin' West BBQ MAC Attack Linda's Taco Truck Rollin' Donuts Margo's Pop-n-Go

LIVE BAND: WASATCH BACK

Wellsville FIRE TRUCK FRENZY Come let the kids try to use the Fire Truck hose!



Plant Exchange

WELLSVILLE SPRING PERENNIAL & HOUSEPLANT EXCHANGE

SATURDAY MAY 17th & MAY 27th

10 a.m. to Noon @ Wellsville Tabernacle

PERENNIAL EXCHANGE: Bring the perennials you've split from your garden, along with any extra seeds, vegetable starts, gardening tools, and pots. Browse through a variety of plants—from berry varieties and herbs to flowers and ground covers—and take home new additions shared by friends and neighbors.

HOUSEPLANT SWAP: For those who treasure the joy of indoor plants, our 1-for-1 trade policy allows you to exchange one houseplant for another. It's a simple and equitable way to diversify your collection. Please ensure your plants are healthy and pest-free. In previous exchanges, participants have discovered an array of plants and made their gardens and homes more vibrant. We invite you to do the same!

SPREAD THE WORD: We believe the more the merrier! Help us reach out to more plant lovers by sharing this event on your favorite social medial platforms to connect with others and show off your plant preparations for the exchange.

For Questions, Text Sharon at 435-770-2540 or Bryan at 435-232-4624